         Research Riders Meeting

Apr. 10, 2008

 

Art Nicholls, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 8 members present in the B71 Upstairs Conference Room. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved.  Motioned by Don Moravits 2nd Chuck Ellis

 

Treasurer’s report: 

====================================
=========

Beginning Balance:



$ 769.95

------------------------------------
---------

Membership Dues Received:


Patrick Keller



$   5.00


Isral Qualkenbush



$   5.00


Dwaine Smith



$   5.00


Michael Huebenthal


$   5.00


Mike Miller




$   5.00

Patch sales





$  14.00

Check disbursement:


Polar Bear Patches


$(170.00)

Dividend





$    .96

------------------------------------
---------

Current Balance:




$ 639.91

====================================
=========
 

Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

St. Patrick’s Day Parade – 13 total in attendance, 11 members and 2 guests.  Had a great time, bringing smile to many children and adults alike along the parade route.  After the parade several went to Gruene for lunch and a hill country ride.

 

April 16 @ 5:20 is the Amarillo by Morning ride plan meeting @ the off campus credit union.

 

Old Business Section:
Research Riders email account is in process of being setup.

 

Group ride rules are being finalized by Jon Matthews and the committee.

 

RRA release forms must be filled out by all riders (members and guests).  They are available from officers and turned in to Scott Mullin – RR vice president.

 

March 11 RR meeting was held at Henry’s Puffy Tacos – 14 were in attendance.  The next evening meeting will be in June.

Please let Art Nicholls know if you desire another location other than Henry’s Puffy Tacos.  Art.Nicholls@swri.org
 

New Business Section:

Apr. 19th is the Rockport Ride – Meet at the off campus credit union at 7:30am for ride briefing, kickstands up at 8AM.

Will stop in Poth for breakfast at the PDQ café @ 9AM, planned route will take us thru Panna Maria, Goliad, Tivoli then to Fulton/Rockport where we will eat lunch at Charolette Plumbers.  Return route thru Sinton, Beeville, Floresville.   Expect to be back in San Antonio around 6pm..

 

James Galloway is doing well after his minor spill, he’s glad he was wearing gloves, jacket, and his helmet.

Scott Meckel is also doing good after his incident in which a car hit him at an intersection.

 

Polar Bear patches are in and one was awarded to Chuck Ellis who won this years competition.  Past winners are eligible to receive one of the new patches which are Research Rider specific.

 

Open Discussion:

Special Olympics has requested volunteers on May 3rd
Food Bank tonight – April 10th
 

 

Steve Clay made the motion to adjourn, seconded by John Duck, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
